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Minutes from the April 5, 2007 HRAA Meeting 

Huber Ridge Area Association  

4/5/07 Minutes  

 

Call to order by President Jim Welch-the meeting was called to order at 6:33pm  

 

Introductions/Attendance/Quorum (sign-in list and updates). There were 19 residents in 

attendance. There were 2 new residents present.  

 

President’s Comments-Jim Welch welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked all 

involved with delivering the newsletter. He would like to get started planning on the 

Community Garage Sale sometime in June or early July. He will have sign-ups posted at 

a kiosk during Park Clean-up in April.  

 

Vice President’s Report-Brian McMahon stated that he did speak with Chief Belford who 

stated that Blendon Township does have a Safety Town program but does not make it 

available every year. Brian will contact Chief Belford again to get more involved with the 

program and see if it can be implemented yearly  

 

Secretary’s Report- Era McMahon asked to dispense with the reading of the minutes 

from March and asked for minutes to be accepted. Carolyn Cordray seconded. Era stated 

that she is still trying to get the minutes available on the HRAA website. Jim Welch 

stated how she can obtain the information  

 

Treasurer’s Report-Brent Sheffer was not able to attend meeting  

 

Reports of other Officers  

 

Newsletter Editor-Marje Obrist asked for all Huber Ridge Area residents to patronize the 

advertisers in The Herald. Marje reviewed the Newsletter Editor’s Report and reminded 

everyone the deadline for the next newsletter was June 7th. If anyone had articles they 

would like to write, please forward to her.  

 

Reports of Committee Chairpersons:  

 

Block Watch Report: Pam Clegg reviewed the recent block watch report. Pam stated that 

2 new representatives for block-watch had started (Reps for Bashaw and Sphon). Pam 

stated that Julie Hedrick will be moving and a block-watch rep for Stockholm is still 

needed. Pam mailed the Herald to 5 major landlords in the community. A member asked 

about zoning issues in her area; Pam reviewed Joe Bailey and Mike Adair’s information 

with all in attendance.  

 

Spring Clean-Up-Lori Mann stated that spring clean-up information is in The Herald 

 



newsletter if residents are interested. Jim re-stated that the clean-up is open to everyone 

in the community. Lori stated that she received a phone call from a Girl Scout Troop that 

would like to assist with clean up-Lori will get back to them.  

 

Welcome Committee-Carolyn Cordray reviewed Welcome Committee Report. Their next 

meeting is Thursday, 4/12/07, 6:30pm and is always the second Thursday of every 

month. Carolyn stated that she still needs volunteers to assist with stuffing Welcome bags 

for new residents.  

 

Old Business-nothing to report  

 

New Business- no new business to report  

 

Closing-All items can be viewed on our website: www.huberridge.org  

 

Adjourn- Meeting Concluded at 7:55pm  

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Era McMahon, HRAA Secretary 


